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Celebrating 50 years



Dear Friends,
The main focus of 2022 was celebrating our 50th Anniversary of ministry! Our 50th theme was
“Hearts in Faith, Hands in Service – 50 Years Reflecting God’s Light.” How fun was it to see some of
the early pictures of Northwoods and hear about the beginnings of our congregation! So many
people told me how great it was to hear from former pastors, and members who became pastors,
and how Northwoods made an impact in their ministry.Throughout the year, we heard how
Northwoods has made a difference in the lives of people in our congregation, community, and
around the world. One highlight was hearing from the Rev. Stewart MacColl reflect on his ministry
and some of his inspiring and meaningful experiences.   In addition to the 50th Anniversary display in
the Narthex, we also had a beautiful anthem and hymn commissioned for the occasion. I am so
grateful for the 50th Anniversary Team for planning a great year of celebration culminating in a
wonderful Gala dinner celebration. The festivities included great food, fun, and fellowship (how’s that
for alliteration). The Rev. Dr. Tom Tewell gave an inspiring message affirming our ministry and
challenging us as we move ahead in the years to come.
Although we had a lot to celebrate in 2022, it was not without its challenges and sorrows. We lost
over twenty members who loved our church dearly and whom we deeply miss. We had to continue to
negotiate the ups and downs of COVID and its impact on our society and ministry. I can admit
firsthand the way it can upset life and change plans. Slowly but surely, it has been great to see more
people back in the church. But we also know COVID will not stop us from doing life and ministry. Our
staff and ministry teams continue to offer meaningful programs and ministries to help us fulfil our
mission. We have many highlights that include our “Make a Difference Day,” our musical concerts,
Border Ministry, Youth Sunday, and the New “Miracle of Jesus” Children’s Christmas Program. Our
new Table ministry has not only brought an excellent meal after worship, but has helped to create
community which nourishes our fellowship. We welcomed the Rev. Jackie Hannan as our new Parish
Associate and have already been blessed by her compassion, ministry gifts, and pastoral care. Sleep
in Heavenly Peace continues to expand in ways beyond expectation and has become one of the
most fruitful SHP chapters in our country. 
I also want to say thank you for your faithful support and giving that has resulted in one of the most
generous collection of special offerings -- totaling over $90,000. In addition, we have been able to
upgrade our video projectors and at the end of the year, we received a $100,000 gift for a new organ!
That’s awesome and thank you! There is no doubt that Northwoods will continue to reflect God’s
light in the years to come.

With much joy, appreciation, and love,

Pastor Paul
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A WORD FROM OUR SENIOR PASTORA WORD FROM OUR SENIOR PASTOR






New Members 4

Baptisms 1

Deaths 22

Dropped from rolls 16




MEMBERSHIP 2021 2022

Female 571 551

Male 393 379

TOTAL 964 930

MEMBERSHIP DATAMEMBERSHIP DATA
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NORTHWOODS 
SESSION

CLASS OF 2023
Tracy Bean
Bruce Green

Larry Hitt
Nancy Ingram
Sandy Roberts
Daniel Spencer

CLASS OF 2024
Stephen Buggy

Suzan Burch
Bobby Gonzales
Virginia Herrera
Lecina Linehan
Tom Swisher

CLASS OF 2025
Jeff Buck

Taryn Castellanos
Ron Garner
Bill Ginder

Kathy Kasper
Nancy Trennel

CLERK TO SESSION
Roy Eggenberger




TREASURER
Bill Strange






NORTHWOODS
STAFF
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The Rev. Dr. Paul
Nazarian

SENIOR PASTOR

Maria Aguilar - Janitorial Facilities Assistant
Nicole Castillo - Executive Assistant

Norma Laughlin - Business Administrator
Joyce Leggio - Associate Director of the ELCP

Bambi McWhorter - Director of the ELCP
Anthony Mireles - Facilities Director

Todd Nolde - Organist
Armando Ramirez - Facilities Assistant

Jennifer Klein Salyer - Director of Music & Worship
Teresa Jones- Simpson - Director of Children's Ministry

Heidi Smith - Financial Secretary
Mary Meghan Thomas - Director of Youth Ministry 

The Rev. Jacqueline
Hannan

PARISH ASSOCIATE

The Rev. Dr. David
Puig

PARISH ASSOCIATE



Immigration Series Included college
professors and ICE Officers, and
Immigrant church members.
Contemporary Issues Series
concerning 50th Anniversary. Includes
speakers who were founding church
members, pastors, and others.
Youth Cookoff: Theme was Law
Enforcement Heroes
Railroad Crossing Safety Presentation

 Samuel Andrews - Chair and Elder
 Nancy Ingram - Assistant Chair and Elder

 David Gordon
 Tom Franklin
 Phin Washer
 Bill Calvert

 Joyce Schnell
 Nancy Strange




ADULT MINISTRY TEAM
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TEAM MEMBERS:

HIGHLIGHTS:



Participated & came in second on the fundraising at the Youth Cook Off.
In May, we resumed Walks in the Park on our normal 2nd Friday of each month. 
Sunday, May 22, we co-hosted a variety show with the Worship Team featuring
members of the church choir. The Worship Team arranged for the entertainment
portions of the evening, and they asked us to take charge of the meal. 
Pentecost Sunday, June 6th, we were asked by the 50th Anniversary team to take
the lead on planning an after-church activity. We had a hot dog & ice cream social.
We helped the Children’s Ministry Team with the Miracle of Jesus event in
December. It was an all-church event with different stations, art activities, and
refreshments. Daniel also told a special story to those attending.
This year, 50+ ministry was added to the responsibilities of the Church Life
Ministry Team. This is a very active group with different people taking leadership
for each of the events. Tom and Ann Swisher are the coordinators. Throughout the
year the 50+ group includes anyone in our church fifty years or older who wants to
enjoy fun trips with other members. A few highlights were:

            Bernhardt Winery
            Veterans Museum
            Dirty Rotten Scoundrels Stageworks play
            Astros Game
            Concert in the Woodlands
            Yellowstone paddlewheelers and dinner at Dido's
            BlueBonnet Opry
            Villa de Matel - Houston Chamber Choir

 Daniel Spencer- Chair and Elder
Jacqueline Hannan - Staff

Joyce Attaway
Sharon Geiger

CHURCH LIFE MINISTRY TEAM
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TEAM MEMBERS:

HIGHLIGHTS:



Tracy Bean - Chair and Elder
Angela Gonzalez

Teresa Jones-Simpson - Staff 
Jan Manchee
Erin Maxwell

Elizabeth O’Neil

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY
TEAM
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TEAM MEMBERS:



Created curriculum to follow Common
Ground Lent series
Participated in Youth Cook Off
Hosted Eggstravaganza and Butterfly
Release for Easter weekend
Created weekly Children’s Sermon videos 

Created Pre-k Curriculum for Sunday school
Hosted Monumental VBS and VBS
Celebration Sunday
VBS mission raised money for NAM
programs & donated canned foods for 

Assembled 150 Manna bags for homeless  
 & designed 23 pillowcases for SHP during
Make A Difference Day
Blessing of the Backpacks
Restarted ELCP Chapel time with Jennifer
Salyer
Third Grade Bible Presentation
Co-hosted Miracle of Jesus event 

       for Sunday service

       NAM pantry

       with Church Life
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HIGHLIGHTS:



Rev. Jacqueline Hannan - Staff
Roy Eggenberger - Chair and Elder

Diane Browning
Stephen Buggy

Pat Justice
Judi Kenyon

Kara Norwood
Maria Potts

Jamie Shupe (through 4/7/22)
Anne Swisher

Roxi Tyler
John Younker






CONGREGATIONAL CARE
MINISTRY TEAM
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TEAM MEMBERS:



Neighborhood Group callers made two sets of calls to members in the Spring
and in the Fall
The Prayer Chain was very active sending out almost daily prayer requests by
email to over 202 people committed to pray and Prayer Chain note writers
sent cards to those requesting prayers.
Bereavement notes, Home Touch notes, Easter cards and Christmas cards
were sent to members.
43 gifts baskets were delivered while visiting 50 people in their homes on
Make A Difference Day.
Our Care Meals team provided more than 15 meals to members.
Operated a medical equipment loan program to match individuals with gently
used medical equipment.
Transportation team provided transportation for members needing
assistance to get to church or medical appointments.
Provided Christmas cookie treats to members following Christmas Eve
service and cookie treats following our June 6th 50th Anniversary Celebration
Sunday.
Technology Assistance team provided technical support for those having
trouble connecting to Northwoods via the Internet or Facebook.
Setup quarterly care connections providing members with note
cards/stamped envelopes/labels who wish to send care notes to homebound
members.
Our Funeral/Memorial Hospitality Team hosted 12 memorial
service/receptions.
Resumed Home Communion program for members unable to attend church
and requested communion served in their home during the months of June,
September, and December.
Participated in the All Church Cook-Off in April with Batman as
Congregational Care’s Superhero theme serving Batman cookies and ice
cream with toppings.
Delivered seven Blessing Angels to individuals or couples moving into Senior
residential facilities.

Page 10

HIGHLIGHTS:



2022 Child Care Relief Fund: In March 2022 we applied for the 2022 CCR Fund which was passed
by the Federal Government to help businesses, children and families in the Child Care industry. We
were awarded $299,505. This large amount has been broken up into four quarterly payments of
$74,576.25.We received our first payment in early April 2022. The money is to be used for covered
expenses incurred between Sept. 1, 2021 and May 23, 2023. To receive each subsequent payment,
we must first submit a report on how we spent the funds that we already received.  If we follow the
guidelines and use the money appropriately, we will not be expected to repay the government for
these funds.
Financial Update: The 2022 Child Care Relief Fund is bringing much needed relief to our financial
situation. When we closed our doors in mid-March, 2020, the ELCP was just breaking even, right
where we like to be. When we re-opened in June, 2020, we received the Payroll Protection Plan
which helped keep our staff employed when our enrollment was at its lowest. 2021 was a year of
tightening our belt and cutting costs as much as possible. 2022 has been the year that everything
is coming back into the positive. We finally have the funds to do repairs, make improvements, and
even reward our dedicated staff.
Enrollment:  At this time, almost every classroom is full! Many of our tours have been parents who
found us online and were very impressed by the many glowing recommendations of past or
current families. Other tours were families who saw the bright new signs we have. This was one of
the goals we had for 2022 and the CCRF funds allowed us to meet it. 
Staff:   The ELCP is currently staffed with 17 teachers, an Associate Director and a Director. In May
an anonymous donation was made specifically to give each staff member a summer bonus.
Thanks to the CCRF, all of our teachers attended the Preschool Teachers Adventure Conference
(PTAC) in July 2022. In December 2022, we used some of the CCRF money to give our staff a well-
deserved end-of-the-year bonus. Because most of our children are now staying beyond 2:30 each
day, we are really in need of at least one more afternoon teacher. 

EARLY LEARNINGEARLY LEARNING
CENTER PRESCHOOLCENTER PRESCHOOL
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HIGHLIGHTS:
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Graduation 2022: In May 2022 the ELCP Pre-K had a graduating class of 11 students.    These
graduates started Kindergarten at public and private schools in the Fall. Several families have
visited during 2022, sharing smiles and hugs as they tell us all about their new school.  The
parents also told us about the transition into Kindergarten, noting that their   child was well-
prepared and is doing well.  We are happy to know that we shared in building a strong
foundation for the many years of learning ahead!
K-Club:  Most of our graduating students stayed through the summer and participated in      
 K-Club. This program is especially designed for children Kindergarten through 2nd grade.      
 Ms. Sue led the class of 16 students, which included alumni, siblings, and teacher's children
out for the summer. This year the focus was on friendship, kindness, respect and
inclusiveness. The culmination was a musical dramatization called “Adventures with God   
 on Mystery Island!” The K-Club helps us to maintain enrollment throughout the summer, a
time when we often lose many children. At the end of the summer, we sent all of our young
friends off to a new school year with tears of joy and reminders to visit often!
Scholarship Fund: In 2021 we were unable to offer scholarships to any of our families.      
 One of the recommended uses for the CCR Funds is financial aid for our families in need.
Several of our families have struggled with job loss, an accident which kept them out of  
 work for a time, or other temporary situations which have made paying tuition difficult.       
 We have been able to help ten different families this year by offering financial aid through
their struggle without having to touch the Scholarship Fund. 
Playground and Classroom Upgrades: One of our goals for 2022 was to upgrade and improve
our playgrounds. We were able to raise almost $600 with the Cards for a Cause fundraiser in
2021 which helped us purchase mulch. With the CCR Funds, we have been able to purchase
new climbing structures for the 2’s and 3/Pre-K playgrounds as well as swings for the 3’s and
Pre-K children. We are also getting fresh new ground cover, borders and ramps for both play
areas. Mr. Armando has worked hard to level the 2’s playground where water has collected in
the past and has added fresh new grass for the children to play on. Mr. Anthony is helping us
to create a child-friendly sensory garden for the big playground.  All three playgrounds have
large new sandboxes, and we have a small storage shed to hold tools, etc.
In the classrooms, we have replaced four changing tables in Infants-Two’s classrooms,
purchased new chairs for Ms. Almas’ room, replaced 50 worn-out nap mats, bought several
new tricycles for the gym, replaced several worn-out classroom shelves and made many
more upgrades to classroom materials. In the office, purchased two new desks and upgraded
my old computer. 
Return to Normal: This year we started having Chapel again under the leadership of Ms.
Teresa and Ms. Jennifer. The children from Toddlers through Pre-K have enjoyed the   
 Chapel time. We also had our first Christmas Program since 2019 with the Pre-K    
 performing “The Christmas Story” and all of the children joining at the end to sing         
 several favorite Christmas carols. It was standing room only!



MISSIONSMISSIONS
MINISTRY TEAMMINISTRY TEAM
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TEAM MEMBERS:
Chris Treleaven - Chair
Eunise Bazquez - Elder
Sandy Roberts - Elder

Cindy Davis
Bette Chenault

Kes Taylor
Rev. Dr. David Puig - Staff



Our “Make a Difference Day” on September 10 was another opportunity to
fulfill our mission statement that we are Christ's disciples, celebrating
God's grace, creating community, making a difference. Over 160
Northwoods volunteers served on that day as Christ’s hands and feet to
help others by assembling 35,260 meal packs for underdeveloped
countries. Our church also contributed with $13,600 to pay for the
ingredients. We also built more than 40 bunk beds and made several
quilts and pillowcases, Mana meal bags for people who are homeless,
gift baskets for our members who are home bound. Miracles happen
when we work together! A special thanks to our outstanding Missions
team!
In June 2022 Missions team partnered up with the youth on a trip to the
Southern border. As we joined efforts to serve the immigrant community,
we experience the beauty of making God´s presence real among the least
and the last in our society. We built a playground, we delivered food to
immigrant families, we visited the Colonias and supported the ministry of
Puentes de Cristo (Bridges of Christ), a mission partner of Northwoods
who is committed to serve the immigrant population in that area.
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HIGHLIGHTS:

Special thanks to all volunteers in our church who faithfully 
contribute with their time, talents, and resources to 

make a difference through all these projects.



Suzan Burch - Chair and Elder
Dolores Gay

Carol Douglas

PERSONNEL MINISTRY TEAM

Ron Ledbetter - Chair 
Melissa Nelson
David Chenault
Larry Hitt - Elder

Paul Nazarian - Staff

Youth Cook-Off with Church Life
Eggstravaganza with Children’s Ministry
Dolores Gay went to Guatemala on the
medical mission trip 
Hosted two Get to Know Northwoods
Luncheons: April 10 and July 31

OUTREACH MINISTRY TEAM

Page 15 

TEAM MEMBERS: HIGHLIGHTS:

Hired Jacqueline Hannan as a part-time
Parish Associate to help with preaching and
Pastoral Care. Mid-year, more hours were
added to her position to be able to oversee
Adult Ministry and Outreach Ministry.
David Puig accepted a position as a chaplain
and transitioned to a limited part-time
position (10 hours/week) at Northwoods
overseeing the Missions Ministry. 
Teresa Jones-Simpson was moved from
interim to permanent Director of 

Hired Kaitlynn Martinez as a  
       Children’s Ministry. 

       Summer Youth Intern

HIGHLIGHTS:

TEAM MEMBERS:

https://onrealm.org/Northwoods/PayrollEmployees/EditEmployee/6024ecb1-30c6-4428-9b15-aeb401332fc6


PROPERTYPROPERTY
MINISTRY TEAMMINISTRY TEAM

Page 16 

TEAM MEMBERS:
 Mike Browning - Chair
Anthony Mireles - Staff

Gary Akin
Bruce Cameron

Keith Rowald
Russell Shelton

David Shupe
Jane VanNort

HIGHLIGHTS:
Video Improvement Project- researched
multiple options which resulted in the
purchase & installation of new projectors for
the Sanctuary
New video doorbells at office entrances with
remote access control devices
Prepared the kitchen for our new fellowship:
The Table, including garbage disposal
repairs, dishwasher booster pump repairs,
ice machine repairs, stove hood fan repairs.
Repaired Ansul System 
Landscape Projects including TC Jester
Entrance, Journey Entrance, and the area
around the Electronic Sign

A big thank you to Joe Foster
who did so much work on

many Property projects this
year, but especially on the

video improvement and
doorbell projects.



WORSHIPWORSHIP
MINISTRY TEAMMINISTRY TEAM
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TEAM MEMBERS:
Margaret Rodriguez  

Chair
Jennifer Klein Salyer 

Staff

If 2022 were summed up in one word for Worship Ministry, it would be MUSIC. 

Band and Choir offering music at all worship services outside of the summer months
Inaugural Family Choir appearances for Palm Sunday and Advent
Premiere of the blended anthem “Hearts in Faith, Hands in Service,” written by
Jennifer Klein Salyer and the hymn “We Have Come So Far,” written by Kinley Lange,
both commissioned for our 50th Anniversary celebrations
A healing concert experience (“I Lift Mine Eyes”) with Northwoods and Klein United
Methodist Choirs
A pop show (“The Tie That Binds”), featuring Choir, Band, Youth, and Soloists
Premiere of the Christmas Cantata “Mary, Say Yes!” composed by Jennifer Klein
Salyer for Choir, Soloists, and Chamber Orchestra
Special guests throughout the year, including Greg Lincoln on Viola, Members of the
Northwoods Youth Group, Brass Quartet, Trinity Jazz Ensemble, Cuban Guitarist and
Vocalist, Yoan Infante, Christmas Eve Soloist, Eleanor Green, Leslie Keig on Cello, 

The return of our Summer Handbell Choir
       and Lauren Martin on Violin

HIGHLIGHTS:



Participated in the Youth Cook-Off event, as Greek Super-Gyros
Supported the return of contemplative worship during the Advent Season
Decorated the Narthex and Sanctuary for various sermon series and for Lent,
Palm Sunday, Easter, Pentecost, World Communion, Reformation, Thanksgiving,
Advent/Christmas (including the new “family wreath” project to beautify the
Narthex Gallery Walls, with special help from Don and Kathy Drover, and the
striking manger and cross display for Christmas Eve designed by Margaret
Rodriguez)
Donated grains and beans to the Northwest Assistance Ministries Food Bank as
part of our partnership with Missions Ministry Team for Bountiful Harvest
Hosted Advent Noel concerts and lunches
Prepared communion each month and provided weekly ushers

The Worship Ministry Team also
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We continued live-streaming our worship services, large
contemporary issues classes, and memorial services, relying
on Media Technician, David Serna, Executive Assistant, Nicole
Castillo, and stalwart volunteers Joe Foster, Mike Browning,
Lance Lincoln, Rob Trennel, and Tyler Curtice to assist with
our media content and audio engineering.



Virginia Herrera - Chair and Elder 
Mary Meghan Thomas - Staff

Paul Thompson - Boy Scout Rep
Rob Trennel 
Zina White 
Tami Jones

Stephen Jones 

YOUTH MINISTRY TEAM
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TEAM MEMBERS:

HIGHLIGHTS:
17 youth attended our Winter Retreat in January 2022 at Trinity Pines. It
was a wonderful weekend led by our Krew (Youth Leadership Team) with
the theme of Experiencing God in Nature. 
6 youth attend Conclaves and Youth Rally, we supported our (2) youth on
Presbyterian Youth Connection Council. 
Successful Youth Sunday with 22 youth involved and celebrated a
graduating class of 8 seniors! 
Summer intern, Kailtynn Martinez, helped plan lock-in activities, 2 Swim &
Studies, Wednesday night games and bible studies, and Mess Fest which
we had (18) youth attend and (4) youth from Atascocita Pres. 



22 Youth attended our summer lock-in in June here at the church. We enjoyed
games, fellowship, bible study, laser tag, a bible scavenger hunt, and a mission
project making prayer shawls. -Special thanks to our many chaperones who made
this possible! 
Celebrated Tyler Curtice and Greg Lincoln's Confirmation. Thank you, Daniel
Spencer, for leading this Confirmation class! 
8 youth (Middle and High school) attended our mission trip to McAllen and Hidalgo
in June. We served migrant families at the Humanitarian Respite Center of the Rio
Grande Valley and partnered with Puentes de Cristo to build a playground for one of
the churches in the community. 
In July we took 5 of our Middle-schoolers to Mo Ranch for Junior High Jubilee and
took 8 High-schoolers to Synod Youth Workshop in Tulsa, Oklahoma. 
We had 16 youth volunteer as VBS helpers and I am so proud of their hard work,
dedication, and the guidance and patience they offer to Northwoods’ children. We
also celebrated them with a thank you lunch honoring them for serving our kiddos! 
We had 11 youth involved in Summer Quest, our local mission week, the first week
of August that was incredible- Thank you Roxi Tyler, Kes Taylor, and Leah McFadden
for serving as chaperones! Organizations we served at: Sleep in Heavenly Peace,
NAM, a church workday at Northwoods, and the Houston Foodbank. 
Had a very successful golf tournament and raised over $17,560. A huge thanks to
this year’s golf committee and auction helpers: Larry Fricke, Norma Laughlin, Paul
Thompson, Alice Green – and to our sponsors and auction donors! 
Hosted a youth skate night at Champions Roller World in September that 18 youth
attended. 
Hosted Fall Retreat with Spring Branch Presbyterian Church and Atascocita youth:
30 youth total. 
Our youth also assisted with SHP deliveries, Make a Difference Day meal packaging
project, and helped serve at The Table lunches, Eggstravaganza and Miracle of
Jesus Childrens events. We also had kickball nights, movie nights, craft nights, and
youth-led “Rise” worship services in the youth building. 
Held two zooms to check in with our college students and sent college care
packages to 18 people. Had 6 college students involved with College Sunday 
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HIGHLIGHTS:
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We are Christ's Disciples

Celebrating God's Grace

 Creating Community

Making A Difference



ANNUAL FINANCE REPORT
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CONTACT US

3320 Cypress Creek Pkwy
Houston, TX 77068

281-444-8861

www.northwoods.org


